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AgrEvo A company of Hoechst and NOR-AM

Gross Contents: 10 x 1.1 Kg Boxes

CARZOL (R) SP

IN WATER SOLUBLE PACKAGING

MITICIDE SOLUBLE POWDER

RESTRICTED

PEACH & NECTARINE

DANGER POISON

REGISTRATION NO. 24618
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:

Formetanate hydrochloride 92%

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

IN CASE OF FIRE, LEAKY OR DAMAGED CONTAINERS,
TELEPHONE IMMEDIATELY:

AgrEvo Canada Inc.
295 Henderson Drive
Regina, Saskatchewan

S4N 6C2
Telephone: 1-800-667-5959

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION

This product is to be stored and displayed apart from food or



feed.

RESTRICTED USES

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: Mixing CARZOL SP water soluble package is
completely soluble in water. CARZOL SP is not stable in alkaline
water. Preparation a pre-mix or slurry before adding to the
spray tank is not necessary. Fill the spray tank with one-half
of the total amount of water to be used. Prepare the spray
mixture just before application and spray entire contents of tank
within 4 hours. Open the box and interior foil pouch and drop
the water soluble bag into the spray tank. The bag will dissolve
completely in 5-10 minutes. One bag will treat one (1) hectare.
Fill the tank with the additional quantity of water required and
then start the agitator. CARZOL SP is compatible with most
commonly used insecticides and fungicides except lime and
Bordeaux mixture.

CROP: Peach, Nectarine.

INSECT: Two-Spotted Spider Mite, European Red Mite.

METHOD: Apply when a threshold of 5-10 active mites per leaf are
reached (mid-July to early August). The majority of the mite
population should be in the young nymphal stage. Use sufficient
water for good coverage of foliage. Direct nozzles of airblast
sprayer into the targeted Peach/Nectarine tree orchard when
spraying the border rows. Do NOT apply when the prevailing wind
direction will cause drift from treated areas into lakes, ponds
and other waterways. When using concentrate spray, apply same
quantity of CARZOL SP per hectare as for dilute spray. Do not
apply later than 21 days before harvest. Do not apply more than
once per year.

RATE: 250-500 g CARZOL SP per 1000L water, or 1.1 Kg CARZOL SP
per hectare.

Do not allow cattle to graze on treated orchard.

STORAGE: Avoid exposure of CARZOL SP to excess moisture or
physical damage during handling or storage.

DISPOSAL:

1. Do not reuse empty container.

2. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.



4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

IN CASE OF FIRE, LEAKY OR DAMAGED CONTAINERS, REPORT AT ONCE BY
TELEPHONE TO: 1-800-667-5959.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto. The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

PRECAUTION

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. This product is poisonous if
swallowed. Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing. Do not
handle water soluble pouch with wet hands. Do not breathe dust
or spray mist. Do not contaminate food and feed. Wear
protective clothing, goggles and rubber (natural or synthetic)
gloves when handling this material. Wash contaminated clothing
before re-use. If exposure by inhalation of dust or spray mist
is likely to be encountered, wear an appropriate respirator mask.
This product is poisonous to birds and other wildlife. Do not
contaminate ponds, lakes or streams by cleaning of equipment or
disposal of wastes. Do not apply to areas with a potential for
runoff to aquatic systems. Do not apply to coarse textured soils
to prevent leaching to groundwater. Do not apply when rain is
forecast. This product is poisonous to bees; avoid its use where
bees are active. Do not allow livestock to graze in areas
treated with CARZOL SP.

FIRST AID

If swallowed: induce vomiting. Repeat until vomit fluid is
clear. Rush patient to hospital, taking this labelled container
with you, or contact a poison control centre.

If on skin: wash immediately with soap and warm water.

If in eyes: flush with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes
and get medical attention, or contact a poison control centre.

If inhaled: remove patient from site of exposure.

Medical Personnel should contact AgrEvo’s Hazard Information
Services toll-free 1-800-228-5635 ext. 201.

TOXICOLOGY



CARZOL SP is a carbamate which acts as a cholinesterase
inhibitor. Atropine is antidotal. Do not use 2-PAM.

[LOGO] and AgrEvo Trademarks applied for.

CARZOL is a Registered Trademark of Hoechst Schering AgrEvo,
GmbH, Germany.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information. This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label. The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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